HAHS BAND BOOSTERS
AGENDA
October 6, 2016
6:30 pm
Band Room

1. WELCOME

2. Guest Fundraiser Speaker
3. Minutes of Last Meeting
4. Correspondence

5. Treasurers Report

OLD BUSINESS

1. Ways and Means/General Fund
a. fundraisers

2. Publicity

3. Concession Stand

4. Chaperones

5. Band Store

6. Committees

BAND DIRECTORS REPORT

NEW BUSINESS

Next Meeting: Thursday November 3, 2016 6:30pm Band Room



Hazleton Area High School
Marching Cougar Band Boosters

Meeting Minutes: September 1, 2016

President Renee Forte called the meeting to order at 6:39 pm. President Renee Forte brought
conflicting opinions to the parents about students staying at a meeting. Josh Plesch spoke on behalf
of the band and the importance of the students being at present at a Band Parent Meeting, Shelly
Mellon also spoke on the importance of the band students being present. There was a vote casted, 2
opposed 19 accepted all in favor. The students can attend scheduled Band Parent Meetings. The
minutes fromAugust 4th 2016 meeting were reviewed. A motion to accept was made by Paul
Perchansky and seconded by Cnristine Koviak.

Correspondence: There was none to report at this time.

Treasurers Report: Treasurer President Renee Forte spoke about the Treasure's Report.There
will be a prepared report on paper starting next month being October. Treasurer George Mellon
presented the Treasurers Report to the band parents in a fair and simple manner. A copy of the
Treasurers Report is made for President Renee Forte.  motion to accept was made by Linda
Habel and seconded by Christine Koviak. All were in favor, none opposed.

Old Business:

Ways and Means/General Fund: President Renee Forte announced the next two fundraisers
MoonShadow Farms Jams & Jellies September 2 and then Blue Mt candles will start two weeks
after. We will then start looking towards Krispy Kreme, Booklet of Food Coupons, Perkins
Pies,Gertrude Hawk Cristmas Sale. President Renee Forte explained the importance of
fundraisers. There will be 1-2 General Fund fundraisers done per year. We will be having 2
fundraisers per month. We need to work together as one. 90 % of these fundraisers will go toward
the student & 10 % to General Fund. Any extra help is always welcome to help sort orders

Publicity: A special Thank you to Rocco Mariano, WYLN, Standard Speaker for the great
coverage that they provided of our students during band camp

Concession Stand: Richard Forte asked for some volunteers August 19th@ 10:00 Harman Geist
Stadium to help with getting the concession stand cleaned and ready for football season. Anyone
who would like to donate, all items are appreciated and anyone who did donated your donations
are very much appreciated. President Renee Forte asked parents to consider volunteering for home
football games.

Chaperones: President Renee Forte stated that all chaperones need 3 clearances per district policy.
2 Chaperones per bus

Band Store: Barbara Forte dicussed the Band Clothing order is due September 9th. There will be
another order running for the Winter



Committees:President Renee Forte had nothing to report at this time
Relay for Life: Nothing to report at this time
Pit Crew Committee: Nothing to report at this time

Band Director's Report:

Band Information: Mr. Stefanko stated to the parents that the students are doing a Fantastic Job!
Parental support and volunteers are needed. If you are a chaperone and ride the bus please
consider helping roll some of the equiptment out onto the fied it would be a great help.The field
show panels will be changing soon. Charms Calendar was updated. A reminder was also given to
please always check the calendar for changes,cancellations and more. Linda Habel made motion
2nd by Rocco Mariano to vote on 501c non profit 10 All in favor to pursue 5 voting against

Fundraising: President Renee Forte spoke about the next two fundraisers, MoonShadow Farms
Jams & Jellies September 2nd and two weeks after will be Blue Mt Candle sale the date TBA.
We will start looking into Krispy Kreme, Perkins Pies, Gertrude Hawk Christmas Sale

New Business: Barbara Haraschack put word out that if any other uniforms needed alterations to
contact her. If contact information is needed see Mr. Stefanko

Meeting was adjourned by: Paul Perchansky and seconded by Linda Habel @ 9:08pm.

Next Meeting: November 3, 2016
6:30p.m. Band Room



